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Happy Holidays to you and 
your loved ones! 

 
 

From your Somerset RC Executive Board 
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From the President 
 At this time, you no doubt are 
reading or hearing commentary about 
òputting 2020 in the rear view 
mirror.ó Letõs look at 2020 for a 
moment from our clubõs perspective. 
 
 We began with our Freeze Fly 
at North Branch Park on January 1st, 
and warmed up a few days later at our 
Holiday Party. When the new normal 
began to settle in, we had not even 

held our first spring event. With in-person meetings cancelled at 
the Legion, cancelled also was our annual Expo in April where 
we showcase our winter projects. Despite this, we maintained 
our meetings via  Zoom, and we discovered that we could share 
what we were up to in our lives and in our workshops. 
 
 When the flying season did begin, we endeavored to hold 
our events that regulations, weather and the FAA would allow. 
Out of  our six scheduled events at North Branch, we were able 
to complete four. These included Big Birds, Warbirds, End-
of-Season Picnic, and Turkey Fly. Somerset RC welcomed 
flyers from area clubs, getting them out of  their homes and into 
the open air to enjoy what our hobby has to offer. It was a first 
return to normalcy since the beginning of  the shutdown for 
many people. 
 
 Iõm grateful to our club for preserving our season as best 
as we were able. I believe it helped many in untold ways, and I 
am certain our events did much to sustain the spirit and morale 
of  many. Thank you for your courage and faith in going 
forward, for pushing the left stick of  your transmittersñ
forward. 
 
 This past season we also said difficult goodbyes. 
Longtime member Tommy Jederlinic, following the death of  
his wife Sue, was relocated to Florida. We gave him a tribute 

photo: Tony Rossi 
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with Tommy in attendance at our End of  Season Picnic. 
Michael Ahlff, also a longtime member, succumbed to a stroke 
following an operation. We paid tribute to Mike (affectionately 
known as German Mike) at our Warbirds event. Bob Dunne, 
club member and also president of  the Burlington County RC 
Club succumbed to a battle with cancer. We were able to honor 
him likewise at our Big Bird Event.  
 
 This newsletter marks the completion of  two years of  
publication. Yes, my efforts have sustained it, but the newsletter 
has been only possible because of  those who have contributed 
to it with creativity, wit, and aplomb. Take a moment and visit 
pages 27 and 28, and there you will see an index noting all of  
our members who have contributed to the newsletter over the 
last two years. Thank you all. 
 
 We are already planning for the next season. You will read 
about a clothing program headed by Jim Vigani in which we 
will make Somerset RC emblem emblazoned items of  wear 
including tee-shirts, caps, and the like available to our 
membership. In the next issue, you will read about a fun pattern 
initiative headed by Ernie Evon. Itõs all happening here at 
Somerset RC. 
 
 On behalf  of  our marvelous executive board, please 
accept our best wishes for your days ahead in your workshops, 
your homes, and with your friends and family. I hope you will 
treasure every moment with your friends and loved ones. We 
wish you success in your workshops and at the flying field. May 
you get it right the first time. And the second time. And the 
third time. And beyond. Thank you for your commitment to 
Somerset RC. 
 
 We are family. We are Somerset RC. 
 
ñDomecq Smith, 
President, Somerset RC 
  domecqsmith@msn.com 
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Feature Construction Article 
My Adventures in Flying and Scratch Building 
 

by Gene Graber  

I  õve been interested in RC flying for years.  I finally found a plane I could fly about 15 years 
ago ð the Firebird, as I recall.  It was a high wing, 
V-tail, pusher prop airplane with a Ni-Cad battery.  
It flew well until I lost it in a tree and never saw it 
again! 
 

 About eight years back, I learned of Brownieõs Pro and Sport 
Hobbies in Staten Island.  John Brown got me started with UMX 
planes and tips how to fly.  I tried several at a local field in Basking 
Ridge ð some flew well for me, others crashed and burned.  Then 
John suggested I join the AMA and find a field and club.  I did 
and met Felipe Trucco!  That made the difference for me!  Felipe 
took time to coach me flying my Sport Cub and after a year, I 
passed the test in July 2017.  Since then Iõve taken to building.  I 
currently have 12 finished planes and two large builds in progress.  
 
 We moved to Lancaster, PA, 18 months back.  I now belong 
to Lancaster County RC Club ð a great group of  guys and a 
fantastic field.  Iõm still a member of Somerset RC. 
 
 Iõve included photos of some of my scratch-built planes ð I 
especially like Dick Sarpolusõ designs (hot-wire cut foam wings 
with profile fuselage).  The profiles are quick and easy to build and 
look great flying by at low altitude.  Straight line tracking is very 
good with the flat sides.  I also enjoy the plans available in 



6 

 

RCM&E magazine ð a British publication.  The òWoodpeckeró is a 
vintage powered glider. 
 
 Iõve attached some photos.  The foam SR-71 made one 
glorious flight!  The flying wing is made of  purchased 3D printed 
parts.  I hope to continue this article when my current build 
projects are further along ð which are a Beech 18 (C-45) and 
Revolver (autogyro). 

B-29 Sarpolus design 

Klinberg Flying Wing �³  3D 
printed 


